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Calendar of Events

June 10, 2023
Club Meeting - 10:00 AM 
Paint “Eggshell Mosaic Pendant” with Linda Miller 
Linthicum Library

July 29, 2023
Summer Paint-In - 10:00 am to 4:30 pm 
Paint “Kindness” with Michelle Pollhein 
Linthicum Library

September 9, 2023
Club Meeting - 10:00 AM 
Memory Boxes and Pot Luck Lunch 
Laurel Presbyterian Church

October 14, 2023
Club Meeting - 10:00 AM 
Paint “Magnolia Batik” with Alice Dudley 
Location TBD

November 11, 2023
Club Meeting - 10:00 AM 
Paint “Sensational Sunflowers” with Kathy Anthony 
Location TBD

December 2, 2023

Paint “Blue Tree with White Poinsettia” with 
Michelle Pollhein 
10:00 AM 
Location TBD
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Hello My Painting Friends,


I hope all of you are doing well and are feeling inspired by Spring to do some painting!  We’ve had many painting 
opportunities since Sail Away 2023.  Thank you to Michelle Pollhein, who in April taught “A Peaceful View” after the 
club meeting.  Debbie Reeder taught at our first Club Paint-In in April, “Hang Your Stocking.” Thank you to Deb!  In 
May, although we were unexpectedly squeezed to a smaller space at the Severn Community Public Library, Alice 
Dudley proved to us that with a little hot wax you can fit a whole bunch of painters in that room! Thank you, Alice, for 
teaching “Tulip Batik.” The new white boards in our libraries make a big difference to our classroom experience.


We have a chair for the Nominations committee, Linda Brandt.  During 
late spring and summer, she will be calling club members to fill the 
election slate. Hopefully there won’t be that many slots to fill. Yea 
Linda!


Sail Away 2024 planning has begun with Kathy Anthony as our new 
chair. Thank you Kathy!  Now everyone can give a sigh of relief that 
they won’t be asked to chair, haha. But we need many hands on this 
event, so please check out info in this newsletter and get involved in 
planning this fun and paintful event. Yep, made up a new word. Get 
the word out to teachers you know and painters who go the distance 
that the date is  March 14 -17, 2024.


Many thanks to John and Kathy for continuing to update our website, 
it really looks good. Also, thank you to all who donated to LARS to 
help low-income families in Laurel. One more item of importance: paint 
as many memory boxes as you can and get them to our incredible box 
deliverer, Erin Triplett! The boxes are needed now. Thanks!


Our club has many more exciting projects ahead, so check out all the 
details in this newsletter and plan to paint with us! 


Paint happy,

Judy


President’s Letter
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2023 Board and 
Committee Chairs

PRESIDENT Judy Feldt 443-223-7324 judyfeldt@verizon.net

VICE PRESIDENT 
(Programs) Robin Pohlman 410-647-2131 PaintinPal@aol.com

VICE PRESIDENT 
(Membership) Paula Taylor 240-893-2922 PLTphysics@gmail.com

SECRETARY Barbara Hoage 443-286-1260 barbhoage@gmail.com

TREASURER Linda Walls 410-750-126 landswalls@hotmail.com

Newsletter Barbara Hoage 443-286-1260 barbhoage@gmail.com

Website Refresh Kathy Anthony 443-433-8293 imtoleingaway@gmail.com

Webmaster John Triplett 301-383-1125 smyle@msn.com

Ways and Means Joann Wheeler —- JoannYWheeler@outlook.com

Community Service
Linda Brandt 
Carole Shuey

410-544-7231 
301-776-5513

jmfb1@verizon.net 
caroleshuey@verizon.net

Publicity Alice D. (see membership roster)

Historian
Honey Corkran 
John Corkran 410-255-1674 honeycorkran@aol.com

Sunshine Linda Miller 301-352-0363 lindamiller2233@comcast.net

2024 Sail Away 
Chair Kathy Anthony 443-433-8293 imtoleingaway@gmail.com

2024 Birthday Luncheon Linda Miller 301-352-0363 lindamiller2233@comcast.net
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mailto:lindamiller2233@comcast.net
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Many of you may have received a card from our club when you were ill, had a special anniversary or another 
life event.  This month I’d like to feature the woman behind those special greetings.  Linda Miller is well 
known to most of us.  She has been chair of the Sunshine Committee for a long while now and also heads 
up the planning committee for the January Birthday Luncheon.  


Linda, How did you become interested in Decorative painting? 

Back in the 1980s I was going to a small craft store called, Family Crafts, in Seabrook, MD.  I noticed 
paintings on display from classes held there during the evenings.  I never thought I could do anything as 
well, but my Godmother -- who had been painting with NCC -- suggested we take a class together.  It was 
very basic, but I got hooked and wanted to keep attending classes.


What mediums do you work with? 

I started out working with acrylics and did so for many years.  I took a batik watercolor class with Kay 
Brown in early 1990s and decided to keep trying to figure it out.  I think I tried Southern Elegance at least 3 
times before I was happy with it.  I love doing batik work and equally enjoy painting with acrylics.


Do you have any other hobbies besides painting? 

Sewing also has always been a wonderful hobby for me.  Back in the 1970s and 80s I made wedding 
dresses for others.  Of course, I was working full time, so I'd be limited to one gown at a time -- but I really 
enjoyed the challenge.  Before I knew it I was making bridesmaids dresses and outfits for Mother of the 
Bride!  Nowadays I just enjoy sewing clothes for myself or doing some craft sewing.


What do you like about our painting club? What roles do you fulfill? 

I was introduced to NCC back in the late 1980s -- it was a few years later that I joined CBDP which soon 
became my "home" group.  I enjoyed the fellowship, teaching, and spending time painting with the other 
members.  Friendships of many, many years continue to this day.  Our club culture is one of learning 
together, sharing ideas, lending and receiving help and suggestions from others.  I believe the members of 
our club are exceedingly generous in helping and encouraging one another.  


Thank you, Linda, for sharing with us this month and more importantly, thank you for all you do for the club.  

If anyone knows of a club member who would appreciate a greeting or is interested in helping Linda with 
the Birthday Luncheon, please reach out to her.


Paula Taylor

2nd VP Membership
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Membership Corner
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Membership Corner

Member Birthdays
June July

2 Karen Beer 1 Faye Ganoe
11 Lena Dever 2 Joann Wheeler
15 Pat Fagan 11 Paula Taylor
19 Linda Brandt 13 Judy Feldt
25 Wanda Deem 19 Peggy Davison
29 Joyce Roerink 26 Gretchen Roy

27 Karen Warner
29 Robin Benjies



Thank you to Michelle Pollhein for teaching her A Peaceful View at our April meeting and Alice Dudley for 
teaching her Tulip Batik at our May meeting.  Thank you to  Debbie Reeder for teaching Hang Your Stocking 
at our first Paint-In of the year in April.

Club Projects: 
Our June project will be the Eggshell Mosaic Pendant taught by Linda. Miller on June 10th at the Linthicum 
Library.  The deadline to register is May 27th.  Please see the registration form in this newsletter for details.

Everyone enjoy your summer and get those brushes ready to paint the remaining club projects for this year, 
starting with Memory boxes in September with Michelle Pollhein and enjoy a potluck lunch at the Laurel 
Presbyterian Church.  Sign up information will be sent out over the summer and since Erin has had a run on 
boxes we will need you all to help her replenish.

Please keep in mind the dates for October through December are tentative until I can schedule the library 
with the exception of our September meeting which will be held at the Laurel Presbyterian Church.  Michelle 
Pollhein has volunteered to teach our memory box class.  Once the library is scheduled I will send out the 
registration information with the date and location and request  the Calendar of Events be updated on our 
website.  Our newsletter will reflect the current info when published.

Remember to use your $10.00 voucher towards one of our club projects.  Also as a reminder, if you cancel 
your registration after the deadline date you will not receive a refund.  The teacher will provide you with the 
pattern and any other embellishments included in the material fee.  

Paint-Ins: 
We have two paint-in projects remaining  for this year.  The projects are:

Kindness 

(taught by Michelle Pollhein, designed by Laure Paillex)

July 29, 2023, Linthicum Library


Four Season Welcome Gnome Sign 
(taught and designed by our very own Jeni Bearce)

October 21, 2023, Location TBD


Mark Menendez Seminar:   On hold.  


Call for 2024 Club Projects:  

It is not early to start thinking about teaching a project in 2024. Submissions will be due at our November 
11th club meeting.  Submissions guidelines will be updated once our new Club Project Policy is updated 
and accepted by our membership.

Happy Painting!  

Robin	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 
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Programs and Seminars
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Kindness

July 29, 2023 Summer Paint-In
Linthicum Library

Taught by Michelle Pollhein, Designed by Laure Paillex

This will be a 6-hour class. It is an acrylic, multi-media project
painted on a 12 x 12 panel, which will be prepped by the teacher
and all materials will be provided to complete this project.

Class Fee: $20.00
Material Fee: $20.00 (includes prepped surface, pattern packet,
gesso, texture mediums, and glitter and use of stencil supplies)

Special Supplies: Old dry brushes and older/worn brushes, angle,
flat for floating, fine liner, old credit card or bent metal palette knife,
table covering and lunch. If you have a heat gun, please bring it.

DEADLINES TO REGISTER: July 15, 2023

Kindness- Registration Form:
NAME:_______________________________________________PHONE:________________

ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________
CLASS FEE: $___20.00______

EMAIL: MATERIAL FEE: $ 20.00______

_____________________________
TOTAL ENCLOSED: $ _40.00_ .

Make checks payable to CBDP, Inc.
Mail to Michelle Pollhein, 8418 Avery Road, Rosedale, MD 21237

Phone: 410-913-8902
Email: Puddleofpaint@gmail.com



CHESAPEAKE BAY DECORATIVE PAINTERS, INC. 
CLUB MEETING 
May 14 , 2023 

Mee9ng Called to Order at:   10:35 am 

Minutes: Barb did not send out minutes for the April 
mee>ng.           

President’s Report: Judy 
Judy did the state filing for our club, mostly repea>ng 
what was already sent in.  

Treasurer’s Report: Linda W. 

Balance Checking:  $ 11,342.09  

If anyone has a request for reimbursement for Sail Away, 
please get that to Linda as soon as possible. Right now, 
it looks like we made money.  The boOom line is that, as 
of now, we made $191 for Sail Away, even with the club 
picking up the classroom fees. 

Membership:   Judy and Linda for Paula  

Number of Members:  57 

Member News:   
Linda Miller sent a card to Debbie Reece, who was in the 
hospital. She also sent a card to Michelle Pollhein on the 
passing of her sister, Cindy. Diane Crean had two heart 
stents but she is doing well. Terry Collier lost her 
husband Rick. His celebra>on of life will be the 27th of 
May. Muriel Wallburn had tubes put into her kidneys 
and also a brain bleed. She has been put into Hospice 
now. JoAnn Wheeler hurt her back.  

Kathy Anthony’s granddaughter, Paige, par>cipated in 
Night of the Arts last night. During the event, Paige was 
called over to talk to the guest speaker who wanted to 
buy one of her pictures that night. Then another person 
wanted to buy her dragonfly as well! She also won two 
awards that night. Congratula>ons to Paige! 

Programs: Robin  

Robin thanked Michelle and Debbie for teaching our last 
two classes, and Alice for teaching today’s class.  

May 13th Club Mee>ng: “Tulip Ba>k”, Alice Dudley, 
Severn Library 

June 10th Club Mee>ng: “Eggshell and Alcohol Inks 
Pendant”, Linthicum Library  
July 29th Paint-In: “Kindness”, Michelle P. - loca>on to 
be set the end of this month 
September 9th Club Mee>ng, Elec>on, Luncheon, Paint 
Memory Boxes. 
October 14th Club Mee>ng, “Magnolia Ba>k”, Alice D. 
October 21st Fall Paint-In, “Four Season Welcome 
Gnome Sign”, Jennie B. 

Robin asked if members prefer she s>ck to the same 
loca>on, or the same weekend, when reserving library 
space. Members requested that we will s>ck to the 
second Saturday of the month if at all possible, rather 
than holding to one loca>on.  

Robin reminded teachers to start preparing classes for 
teaching. 

NewsleNer: Barb  
Next deadline is May 15, 2022. 
  
CommiNee Reports: 

Sail Away:  Kathy Anthony has volunteered be the Sail 
Away chair for 2024. 

Planning is beginning on Sail Away 2024, we are wai>ng 
on a response from Holiday Inn to get us rates for 3 sets 
of dates submiOed to them. They are: March 14-17, 
April 18-21, April 25-28. 
Please let Kathy know what area of Sail Away you’d like 
to assist with for 2024. Paula has volunteered do 
registra>on again, and Robin and JoAnn have 
volunteered to do project selec>on together.  
  
Sunshine: Linda M. 
Already covered under Membership.  

Ways and Means:  JoAnn 
We will start the quilt raffle at the September mee>ng.  

Memory Boxes: Erin 
Erin needs more boxes painted. She has handed out 31 
in the last month. She brought some to be handed out 
today to paint. John TripleO is doing well.  

Community Service: Carole 
The April dona>on was to LARS. We received a nice 
card.  
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Publicity:  Alice  
Showcase in June will contain upcoming projects to try 
to encourage the community to join us.  Alice will collect 
display items for the library next month.  

Birthday Luncheon: Linda M. 
The group visited a restaurant and loved it, but it is too 
expensive for our club. They are trying the Great 
American Steakhouse next. Alice suggested the Severna 
Park American Legion. Linda checked the Elks Club in 
Annapolis and it was expensive and restric>ve. More 
sugges>ons were men>oned to look into. Erin suggested 
Nonna Angela’s in Crofon.  

Old Business:   

Website and Facebook updates: Kathy  

With John TripleO, removing chapter and personally 
iden>fying language and upda>ng site. We need to 

decide how to share private Club informa>on separate 
from our public content. Go look at the site, Kathy and 
John have done a great job. Robin will update info for 
project and other policies. Links sec>on also needs 
work.  JoAnn will co-administer Facebook page and 
update it. 

Members should post pictures of their latest works on 
the site, or ask Kathy or JoAnn to post for you.  

New Business: 
It’s >me to start planning for board elec>ons. Linda 
Brandt volunteered to lead the commiOee again this 
year. 

Next Club Mee>ng: June 10th at Linthicum Library.  

Mee9ng Adjourned at:  11:45 pm. 

Minutes Prepared by Barb Hoage, Secretary 
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Luncheon Registration Form 
The Nation’s Capital Decorative Artists invite you to attend:  

“PAINTIN’ WITH MY GNOMIES” - The 2023 Annual Luncheon on Saturday, July 15   

Location: The Holiday Inn, 45425 Holiday Drive Sterling, Va. 20166 

(Banquet room opens at noon, Registration opens at 10:30 a.m. across the hall)  

Please return completed registration form by July 3, 2023 

Member Name_________________________________________      Phone Number__________________ 

Luncheon Cost: $20 per person (includes meal, wait staff, table set-up, registration room, 12 raffle tickets) 

Menu: All meals will include a salad, baked rolls, butter, coffee, decaf coffee, hot and iced tea, and dessert 

Please choose one of the following entrees: 

___Cedar Plank Salmon  ___Flank Steak with Chimichurri sauce (parsley & olive oil - gluten free) 

___Eggplant Parmesan  ___Cobb Salad   

Special Dietary Needs (food allergies, gluten free etc.):_________________________________  

Pre-ordered Raffle Tickets:  Regular Raffle tickets @ 3 for $1.00.  Amount enclosed $____ 

SPECIAL raffle tickets @ $1 each.   Amount enclosed $____ 

(Tickets will also be available the day of the luncheon) 

I would like to be seated with_______________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

My guest(s) are (please print) (if more than 2 guests, include name and menu choices on a separate sheet of 

paper with your name on it and stapled to this form): 

Guest #1 Name_________________________________ Salmon ____ Steak ____ Pasta _____ Salad _____ 

Guest #2 Name_________________________________ Salmon ____ Steak ____ Pasta _____ Salad _____

Amount enclosed $______ (# of entrees x $20 PLUS pre-ordered raffle tickets)  

Make checks payable to Nations Capital Decorative Artists.   Mail Registration form and check to: 

Peg Altemus, 2141 Deed Ct. Vienna, VA 22181. Questions? call Peg at 703-938-3651 or email at pega@cox.net

The contest this year is “Rock Garden”. Paint a gnome on a rock, and/or gnomes / rocks / garden on 

another surface, or use your imagination to build a scene. There will be prizes!



14



15
NEXT EVENT! Meet and Paint “Eggshell Pendants”, June 10, 2023

Barbara Hoage

210 Rock Ridge Road

Millersville, MD 21108


